
Rev. Jim Walsh, Pastor
Rev. Chris Lack, Associate Pastor
Deacon Mark Bardonaro, Parish Administrator
Mr. Bill Cavanaugh, Principal
Mrs. Theresa Eagan, Pastoral Associate
Mr. Jim Dickman, Music Director
Mr. Charlie DeZarn, Business Manager

Masses for Sunday
Saturday Vigil:	 4:30 p.m.
Sunday:	 7:30, 9:30 a.m.
	 11:30 a.m.
	 7:00 p.m.

Masses for Holy Days:
See inside for Mass Schedule.

Weekday Masses: 
Monday-Thursday:	 7:30 a.m.
Friday:	 7:30 a.m. & 8:15 a.m.
Saturday:	 8:15 a.m. followed by 
	 Marian Devotions &
	 Apostolate for the Dying

Holy Communion Service:
Monday-Saturday:	 6:10 a.m.

Publication Deadlines:
Bulletin:	 Due by Noon 
	 on Monday.
Monthly Report:	 Due by the 12th 
	 of each month.

Parish Office:	 471-7741
Fax:	 471-0363
School Office:	 251-1276
Fax:	 251-6428
E-mail:	 parishoffice@stdominicdelhi.org
Web Site:	 www.stdominicdelhi.org

Parish Membership
New parishioners are invited to contact 
the Parish Office to register. We ask 
current members to notify us of any 
change of address, telephone numbers 
or other important, relevant information.

•	 We welcome Jesus Christ into our lives and give witness to His way of life

•	 Inspired and guided by the Holy Spirit, we strive to be a warm, inviting,  
welcoming, and caring community of people, filled with Faith, Hope and Love

•	 In that Spirit, we provide a meaningful environment and opportunities  
for worship, education and service to our community

Our Mission
We, the family of St. Dominic Parish, 

come together as a Roman Catholic community by 
celebrating the Eucharist as the center of our faith.

G e n e r at i o n s  G r o w i n g  i n  F a i t h .
for Over 80 Years

4551 Delhi  Pike,  Cincinnat i ,  Ohio 45238



Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick
The Sacrament of the Sick is a healing sacrament of the Church. 
Anyone who is sick or elderly and in need of physical or emotional 
healing can come to this sacrament which will be communally 
celebrated annually. Those who would like to receive the sacrament 
before a hospital stay or surgery are invited to call the Parish Office 
to make arrangements. The sacrament is also available to those who 
may be near death. Please call the parish emergency line. Someone 
will respond to your call. Please inform the Parish Office when a 
member of the parish is hospitalized.

Considering Entering the Catholic Church?
RCIA is the process through which adults are fully initiated into the 
Catholic faith community. The process provides for different levels 
of entry. To obtain more information, call Deacon Mark Bardonaro 
at 471–7741.

Infant Baptisms
Attendance at a Parent Pre-Baptism Session is required. Call Theresa 
Eagan at 471-7741, ext. 481.

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Every Saturday, 8:45 a.m. to 9:30 a.m., or by appointment.

Sacrament of Matrimony
One of the engaged or his/her parents must be a registered and 
active parishioner for six months prior to scheduling a wedding. 
Scheduling must take place at least six months in advance of the 
wedding. Weddings are not scheduled during Advent or Lenten 
Seasons. A marriage preparation program is required.

Communion for the Sick and Homebound
Please call the Parish Office to request this service.

ST. DOMINIC CHURCH	 CINCINNATI, OHIO

JANUARY 14, 2018
SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

MONDAY – JANUARY 15 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Ronald Brown 

TUESDAY – JANUARY 16 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 David Jacob

WEDNESDAY – JANUARY 17 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Jean Hasselbeck (BR)
	8:00 A.M.-NOON	 Adoration

THURSDAY – JANUARY 18 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 George Scherer

FRIDAY – JANUARY 19 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service 
	 7:30 A.M.	 Janice Wetterich
	 8:15 A.M.	 Louis Perrino (BR)

SATURDAY – JANUARY 20 – WEEKDAY
	 6:10 A.M.	 Communion Service
	 8:15 A.M.	 Thomas Graham
	 After Mass:	 Marian Devotions and
		    Apostolate for the Dying
	 4:30 P.M.	 Charles Lipps

SUNDAY – JANUARY 21 – THIRD SUNDAY  
IN ORDINARY TIME
	 7:30 A.M.	 Don Rokich (ANN)
	 9:30 A.M.	 Frank Hinkel
	 11:30 A.M.	 Donald Miller
	 7:00 P.M.	 For Our Parishioners 

IN MEMORIAM
Please pray for the souls of Glenna Sharp, Ruth Rattermann, 
Richard Spencer, Lawrence Brafford, Joseph Oliverio, Sarah 
Hopkins and Lori Winter who died recently. May they rest in the 
peace of the Lord.

BAPTISMS
Charlotte Nicole Weller, daughter of Brian and Stephanie Weller.
Abigail Muriel Williams, daughter of Justin and Amy Williams.
Isabelle Edith Williams, daughter of Justin and Amy Williams.

FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK
The Christmas season ended last Monday, January 8, with the 
Feast of the Baptism of the Lord. This Christmas here at St. 
Dominic has been another blessing for us all. And like the gift of 
Jesus Christ, God’s blessings again came through human hands 
and human hearts. Thank you for all your expressions of kindness 
and love in your cards and gifts to me and the parish staff. God 
has certainly loved us and supported us through you and your 
generosity.
Once again, we celebrated the Christmas feast well here at St. 
Dominic. Fr. Chris, Deacon Mark, and I received a lot of comments 
about how beautifully the church was decorated. Special thanks 
to our church decorators: Lisa Grady, Chris Gilkey, Connie 
Debruler, Dalton Debruler, Austin and Ally Gilkey, Emily and Julia 
Redder, Jenna Sullivan and Brandon Cron. Once again, special 
thanks go to Robben Florists and Kim King for the beautiful floral 
arrangements. And, of course, we relied on our maintenance staff 
of Dan Jacobs and Jason Tuemler for providing the heavy lifting 
and the Christmas infrastructure. The church looked beautiful! 
The music at the Christmas Masses was provided by cantors, 
and adult and children’s choirs. Well done! We owe a debt of 
gratitude to Jim Dickman and all the musicians and singers who 
spent hours rehearsing to help us pray and give glory to God. 
Special thanks to the Hillgrove and White families who provided 
the music at the 3:00 p.m. Mass on Christmas Eve. It was truly 
a family affair. Thanks to all the liturgical ministers who did their 
usual fine job. 
The Christmas season has a way of touching hearts. Often, at 
this time of year, people hear a call to become affiliated with a 
community of believers and have questions about what the 
following of Jesus is all about or what is involved in becoming 
a Catholic. Here at St. Dominic, we can welcome any inquirers 
at any time during the year and walk with them as they discern 
where the Lord might be leading them. If you know of anyone in 
this situation, please encourage them to contact Theresa Eagan 
here at the office. 
May you all experience God’s blessings throughout the New Year!

Fr. Jim

Next weekend, the 2018 Catholic Ministries Appeal will kick off 
throughout the archdiocese. The CMA is our opportunity each 
year to support the work of six vital ministries and their many 
programs, all of which operate right here in our archdiocese.



THE SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	 JANUARY 14, 2018

MARRIAGE, DIVORCE AND ANNULMENTS
On Monday, January 22 at 7:00 p.m., we will gather in the 
Faith Sharing Room for a discussion on marriage, divorce 
and annulments. We will examine what the church says about 
marriage and what happens when a marriage ends in divorce. 
We will detail the declaration of nullity process: What is it? When 
is it necessary? We are offering an attempt to bring a deeper 
understanding of all marriages. Come join us! 

Fr. Jim
Deacon Mark

LITTLE SISTERS OF THE POOR
The Little Sisters of the Poor will be present at all the Masses 
this weekend seeking your assistance in their ministry. For 
almost 150 years, the Sisters have been offering the needy 
elderly of the Tri-State, a home where they are welcomed 
as Christ, cared for as a family, and accompanied with dignity 
until God calls them to Himself. The Sisters depend on our 
support to meet the needs of their poor elderly. Your generosity 
will be appreciated. For more information, visit their website at 
www.littlesistersofthepoorcincinnati.org.

GOLDENAIRES
Lunch and Price Hill Historical Society Building Tour – 
Thursday, February 1. The bus will pick us up at 11:15 a.m. in 
the Central Hardware parking lot to take us to lunch at Price 
Hill Chili, then on to the PH Historical Society for a tour of their 
building and a short talk about their history. The museum offers 
a history of Price Hill, but they also have exhibits featuring 
Cincinnati baseball, area churches, and other historical items. 
The bus will pick us up to return around 2:00 p.m. There is an 
elevator available for use. The cost is $6, plus lunch on your own. 
Please send your check to Judy Tensing, 625 Covedale Avenue, 
#2, 45238. Make checks payable to the St. Dominic Goldenaires. 
For those who can’t do lunch, but would like the PHHS tour, 
you can meet us there at 12:30 p.m. (No charge for the tour 
alone). Please call Judy at 451-2028 to make a reservation. All 
reservations (both for lunch and tour, and tour alone) are due by 
Sunday, January 28.

COMMUNITY DINNER
Our next Community Dinner is scheduled for 

January 18 in O’Connor Hall 
from 4:30 p.m. until 6:30 p.m.
Hope to see everyone there!!!

ST. DOMINIC PARISHIONERS FOR LIFE
Our Annual Baby Shower will be on Saturday and Sunday, 
January 20 and 21, in the Gathering Place after each weekend 
Mass. Please donate gently-used items for babies and toddlers 
(clothing, toys, cribs, etc.). Other needed donations are new 
diapers, formula and CASH. All proceeds benefit Pregnancy 
Center West next to Price Hill Chili.

Our Pro-Life Ministry meets monthly on the 3rd Monday at 7:00 
p.m. in the Faith Sharing Room of the Parish Center. For more 
information and membership, please contact Theresa Morris 
(289-7989 or theresam1953@me.com), Marty Berning (680-0046 
or regis.ic@fuse.net) or Peggy and Zack Fugman (fugmanp@
fuse.net). Our next meeting is January 15. Please join us.

OPEN HOUSE AT ST. DOMINIC SCHOOL
TO CELEBRATE CATHOLIC SCHOOL’S 

WEEK

As part of this year’s celebration of Catholic 
Schools Week, St. Dominic School is inviting 

all parents, grandparents, friends, relatives, and the Delhi 
community to an Open House on Sunday, January 28, 
following the 11:30 a.m. Mass.
 
Current preschool, kindergarten and 1st-8th grade students 
and their families can meet the staff, view the students’ work, 
enjoy refreshments hosted by the PTO and take a self-guided 
tour of the building between 12:30 and 1:30 p.m. A drawing for 
tuition credits will also take place. Please come and share in our 
pride of St. Dominic School as we celebrate this year’s theme, 
“Catholic Schools Communities of Faith, Knowledge and 
Service.”

Prospective Kindergarten families can meet the teachers 
and view the Kindergarten Rooms (100 and 101), starting 
at 1:30 p.m. Members of the Education Commission will be 
available outside the Kindergarten rooms for tours of the 
building.

Prospective families of students in grades 1-8 will receive 
a guided tour of the school with a member of the Education 
Commission starting at 12:30 p.m. in the school office. Parents 
and students will have the opportunity to meet the teachers and 
see the classrooms of interest to them as part of their tour.

Prospective Preschool parents are invited to a very 
special evening on Wednesday, January 31, starting at 
7:00 p.m. Meet the teachers, see the preschool rooms, and 
hear about our preschool program and what St. Dominic 
Preschool can do for your young child. We look forward to 
meeting you!

Our future depends on you.
Please remember St. Dominic in your will and estate planning.

Our legal title is St. Dominic Roman Catholic Church.



STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE
Offertory Collection Week of 12/24/17:	 $	 19,870 
Offertory Collection Christmas 12/25/17:	 $	 36,838 
Offertory Collection Week of 12/31/17:	 $	 26,250 
Offertory Collection Solemnity of Mary 1/1/18:	 $	 571 
Offertory Collection Week of 01/7/18:	 $	 22,701

*Above Amounts Include Annual Donations.
FOR FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2017-JUNE 30, 2018

Actual Year-to-Date:	 $	571,749 
Year-to-Date Budget: 	 $	511,100 
Over Budget by:	 $	 60,649

Thank you for your support of our Parish. 
May the Lord continue to bless you in your generosity!

ST. DOMINIC NEWS

STATEMENT OF CONTRIBUTIONS – If you wish to receive a 
statement of your contributions for 2017, please drop the green 
envelope from the back of your 2017 envelopes in the collection 
on Sunday or bring it to the Parish Office. Statements will begin to 
be mailed out after all postings are finished for 2017.

ST. DOMINIC GIRLS’ LITTLE LEAGUE BASKETBALL – 
Sign-ups for the 2018 season are in progress. Sign-ups are for 
girls in grades 1 & 2 who wish to play instructional basketball. 
Registrations must be made online at www.tinyurl.com/stdaa. 
All sign-ups will close on Sunday, January 21 at midnight.  
To be eligible, your daughter must be a St. Dominic student or 
currently enrolled and actively participating in St. Dominic PSR. 
The Little League program for girls in grades 1 and 2 will run on 
Friday nights beginning April 6 and running through May 18. Any 
questions, please contact: Kim Childs (kchilds6232001@hotmail.
com or 921-2036 or 702-0104) or Jennica Bass (jennicabass@
yahoo.com or 283-3505).

MISCELLANEOUS

ELDER/SETON CABARET – Saturday, January 20 at 8:00 p.m. in 
Fr. Reardon Hall, St. Williams undercroft. $20 per person includes 
beer, soft drinks, chips, pretzels. Benefits IMC, building a school 
in Ghana Africa! Reservations to Sandy Motz, 4744 Rapid Run 
Road, Cincinnati, OH 45238; 471-2042 or slmotz@twc.

NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING – A new class begins Sunday, 
January 21 at 1:00 p.m. at St. Gertrude Church (7630 Shawnee 
Run Road, 45243). For information or to register for a class, go to 
www.ccli.org or call 471-2000.

DELHI CITIZEN’S POLICE ACADEMY – The Delhi Police 
invite you to join us for the 17th Delhi Citizen’s Police Academy. 
Interested in learning about Interviews, Interrogations, Field 
Sobriety Tests, or Shoot or Don’t Shoot Scenarios? Classes begin 
January 25 (Thursday nights). For more information, call 922-
0060 or visit www.Delhi.Oh.US.

SETON HIGH SCHOOL DAY OF REFLECTION - Let your spirit 
SOAR! Whether you are single, have a young family or you are 
a grandmother, all alumnae and friends are invited to join us as 
keynote speaker Fr. Mark Burger, along with other speakers, 
help keep us grounded. Saturday January 27 from 8:30 a.m. to 
1:30 p.m. at Seton High School. Cost is $30.00 (includes light 
breakfast and lunch). Register on line at www.setoncincinnati.org 
or call Seton at 471-2600, ext. 2423.

THE CINCINNATI MEN’S CONFERENCE IS BACK – Saturday, 
April 28 at the Taft Theatre. The theme of the 2018 conference 
is “Be A Man! What It Means to Be a True Christian Man in 
Today’s Society.” Featured Speakers: Fr. Mitch Pacwa, Fr. 
Larry Richards, Coach Gerry Faust, and Most Reverend 
Archbishop Dennis Schnurr as the main celebrant. Go to www.
CincinnatiMensConference.com for more information and to 
purchase tickets.

SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR SUNDAY, JANUARY 21
1st Reading: Jonah 3:1-5, 10

2nd Reading: 1 Corinthians 7:29-31
Gospel: Mark 1:14-20

LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR JANUARY 20 & 21

 SERVERS 
SCHEDULE GIFT BEARERS LECTORS EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS

(Captains names are listed first.)

8:15 a.m. 
Saturday

Nicholas Gutzwiller
Andrew Rolfes    

4:30 p.m.
Saturday

Kyle Gutzwiller
Jacob Gutzwiller Redder Family Bob Busam

Kathy Wandstrat, Pat Cusick, Lauren Fitzsimmons, 
Bill Inskeep, Judy Luebbe, Maruska Marcheschi, 
Mary Jo Reiners

7:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Jackson Hollander
Gabrielle White Brenda Fields B.C. Charles Paul Backscheider, John Burns, Sabra Charles, 

Bobbie Honnert, Clinton Backscheider

9:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Emma Ochs
Caitlyn Thai Wellbrock Family Carolyn Davis

Jennifer Bizaillon, Michael Bizaillon, Jan Bonomini, 
Mark Bruns, Kelli Doerman, Terry Doherty,
Brenda Ellerbrock

11:30 a.m. 
Sunday

Kristin Bizaillon
Alicia Burke Tom Reckers Jenny Berndsen

Meg Morris, Carol Niehaus,  
Margie Roedersheimer, Dave Tensing,  
Margie Walter, Otto Walter, Joan Buzek

7:00 p.m. 
Sunday  Jerry Krumpelbeck Elena DelaCalzada



CHRIST RENEWS HIS PARISH
Renewal Weekend: March 10-11

The CRHP women’s team is preparing to offer to 
parishioners the gift of a renewal weekend. It is a 
blessing to see the effects of the renewal that Jesus 

Christ brings about in His people. We don’t have to go somewhere 
else for our spiritual renewal. Ongoing spiritual renewal is the reason 
we organized parishes in the first place. Come join us for a weekend 
of spiritual renewal. Experience the Good News of Jesus Christ. This 
process is at the core of what we are about as a parish community. Take 
a risk and call and make a reservation to join us. Call Fr. Chris or Carole 
at 471-7741.


